
355 Landrum Lane, Ponte Vedra Beach, FL. 32082       Palms Post December 2024  

Dear Otter Community,                                                                                          
 The holiday season is in full swing, and we are overwhelmed with gratitude for 
the kindness and generosity of our Otter Raft! Your support for our Holiday Cheer 
for Otters and Holiday Meals for Otter Families initiatives has been truly inspiring, 
and it’s heartwarming to see how our community comes together to brighten the 
holidays for those in need. If you’d still like to participate, there are just a few 
items left on the Holiday Cheer for Otters Amazon Wish List https://
www.amazon.com/registries/gl/guest-view/2C3C289CQFHDI—a wonderful op-
portunity to bring even more cheer this season. Items will be sent directly to our 
school counselor for distribution, and all donations must be received by Decem-
ber 4, 2024. Don’t miss out on this chance to make a difference!                                                                                                               
 As we continue spreading holiday joy, we are thrilled to share that the much-
anticipated Parrish Storybook Path ribbon-cutting ceremony will take place on 
Wednesday, December 11. This meaningful project honors the legacy of Mr. 
Mike Parrish, Ocean Palms Elementary’s beloved Principal from 1996 to 2011. 
The beautifully paved path on our back field will allow students to walk, run, and 
explore rotating storybook displays. The first station will feature a memorial sign 
and artwork celebrating Mr. Parrish’s unwavering dedication to fostering a posi-
tive and personal school culture. We are excited to see this long-awaited tribute 
come to life and look forward to the joy it will bring to our students and school 
community.                                                                                                           
 Looking ahead, it’s time to gear up for the CHARACTER COUNTS! Six Pillars 
6K/3K Run/Walk on Saturday, February 1, 2025. For six consecutive years, 
Ocean Palms has been a finalist for participation, and we’re aiming for the top 
spot this year! Whether you’re a runner, a walker, or just looking for a fun way to 
connect, this event is a fantastic way to show your Otter pride while celebrating 
good character and fitness with our community. Let’s make waves together!                                                                                                     
 And finally, don’t forget to check out our calendar of festive dress-up days to 
help us all embrace the holiday spirit in style! From twinkling lights to cozy   
sweaters, there’s something fun for everyone to enjoy as we sail into the season. 

A quick reminder about dismissal times during this festive month: 

• On Wednesday, December 4, 11, and 18, dismissal is at 2:30/2:45. 

• On Friday, December 20, we will dismiss one hour early at 1:30/1:45. 
 

Thank you for your unwavering support and enthusiasm—our Otter                   

community truly makes this season brighter for everyone. 

Warm holiday wishes,                                                                                       

Mrs. Tiffany Cantwell and Ms. Kim Bays                                                                                                                      

OPE Administration Team  

December 

Count Down to Cheer  
Holiday Dress Up Days 

Check Out - page 4 

11 – PreK & Varying Exceptionalities (VE) 
Self-contained classes Celebrations 

12 – First Grade Celebrations 

12 – Third Gr. Music Performance at 6:00 

13 – Kindergarten Celebrations 

16 – Second Grade Celebrations 

17 – Third Grade Celebrations 

18 – Fourth Grade Celebrations 

19 – Fifth Grade Celebrations 

20 – Holiday Sing-along & Pajama Day 

20 – Second Quarter/First Semester Ends 

20 – Early Dismissal                         
1:30 PreK and 1:45 Grades K-5 
before Winter Break 

 

January 

3 – Teacher Planning Day/No School  

6 – Classes Resume  

16 – Report Cards posted on (HAC)  

20 – Martin Luther King Day/No School 

 

https://www.amazon.com/registries/gl/guest-view/2C3C289CQFHDI
https://www.amazon.com/registries/gl/guest-view/2C3C289CQFHDI








Spotlight on CAAP Art: Creative Turkeys in 
Mrs. Sebestyen's Class 

This month, Mrs. Sebestyen’s class has been ex-
ploring creativity and tradition through their CAAP 
art project, guided by their amazing CAAP parent, 
Ms. Kim. Using Norman Rockwell’s iconic paint-
ing of Thanksgiving dinner as inspiration, the stu-
dents crafted vibrant and imaginative turkeys that 

reflect the spirit of the season. 

Each turkey is a unique work of art, blending tradition with the 
students' own creative flair. Be sure to check out their master-
pieces displayed in our school! Thank you, Ms. Kim and Mrs. 
Sebestyen, for making art come alive for our students.                        





CHARACTER COUNTS! in St. Johns County Six 

Pillars 6K/3K Run/Walk (runsignup.com) 

Join the CHARACTER COUNTS! Steering Committee for its 12th             

Annual CHARACTER COUNTS! 6K/3K Run/Walk on Saturday,                 

February 1 2025, at 9 a.m. The run/walk will begin and end at             

Palencia Elementary School, located at 355 Palencia Village Drive, 

St. Augustine.  

Walkers and runners will enjoy a course running through the neigh-

borhoods of  Kensington and Las Calinas and can choose to partici-

pate in the 6K (3.73 miles) or 3K (1.86 miles) distance.  

Registration fees are as follows: 

6K Walk/Run          3K Walk/Run 

$30 before January 1     $30 before January 1 

$35 January 1-February 1   $35 January 1-February 1  

$40 on race day        $40 on race day 

https://runsignup.com/Race/FL/StAugustine/CHARACTERCOUNTSinStJohnsCountySixPillars6K3KRunWalk
https://runsignup.com/Race/FL/StAugustine/CHARACTERCOUNTSinStJohnsCountySixPillars6K3KRunWalk












How Do I Get Approved to Access                               
the School Building? 

https://stjohns.keepntrack.com/apply 

In an ongoing endeavor to provide safety and security for students and staff, school ac-
cess is required for every individual that is not a staff member of the St. Johns County 
School District. Below are the steps every visitor must complete to access the building 
during school hours.  

1. Complete the School Access Form at https://stjohns.keepntrack.com/apply. Do 
not wait to complete your application because the process can potentially take up 
to two weeks to clear.                                                               
 

2. Bring your ID when you check in at the front office.  
 
• Proper identification must be presented each time a person signs in at a school. The 

only forms of proper identification are the following: 
• Current state issued driver’s license 
• Current state issued identification card (issued only by the DMV) 

 
• If a person has a visa and/or does not have a social security number, the applicant 

must contact the Volunteer Services department right away for alternate steps. 
 
• School access lasts for 3 year intervals. Upon approaching 3 years of access, it is the 

responsibility of the applicant to contact Volunteer Services and renew the form. To 
reduce duplication, do not complete a new form. 

https://stjohns.keepntrack.com/apply
https://stjohns.keepntrack.com/apply







